Kootenai Shoshone Soil and Water Conservation District

7830 Meadowlark Way, Ste. C-1

Coeur d'Alene ID  83815

208.209-4348
“Putting conservation on the ground by promoting stewardship” 

Minutes

Date: July 9, 2025
Present 





Absent (Board members)
 

Laurin Scarcello – Chairman



Thomas Shafer – Associate Supervisor



Jon Groth – Vice-Chairman (Zoom) 


Richard Meyer- Supervisor

Wes Evans – Treasurer




Bob Flagor – Associate Supervisor




Kevin Hicks – Supervisor (Zoom)




Joel Noland - Supervisor

Paul Mahlow -Supervisor

Linda Ely – Associate Supervisor

John Mobbs- Associate Supervisor

Karla Freeman, KSSWCD District Administrator





Kelli Moe-Boat Station Manager

Sandy Podsaid- Boat Inspector

Art Collins - Landowner
The meeting was held at the NRCS Conference Room located at 7830 Meadowlark Way Suite C-1, Coeur d’Alene, ID  83815.
Meeting called to order by Chairman Laurin Scarcello at 9:00 am
Joel Noland moved, and Paul Mahlow seconded the motion to approve June’s 2024 meeting minutes. MOTION CARRIED.

Paul Mahlow moved, Joel Noland seconded the motion to approve June’s financial reports.  MOTION CARRIED.  
Next on the agenda is Corey Bonsen, NRCS Corey was not in attendance but did have a handout with the following updates:
Still a lot of unknowns, so not a lot of updates.  I am a member of the States Program Advisoryu Committee and will be attending the annual meeting on July 9th so I will be unable to make the Kootenai-Shoshone Board Meeting.

Staffing and Office

· We will have a new acting State Conservationist starting next week on July 14th from out of state this time.   It will be Jerome Faulkner, who is currently the National Easement Coordinator located in Washington DC.  He has been with the NRCS for 24 years

Highly Erodible Land Compliance (HELC)

· The compliance team will be sending out letters for those selected for review sometime this week. They will be doing the field reviews the week of August 25th for the northern counties.   

Conservation Reserve Program (CRP)

· We are finishing up our status reviews for contracts that expire next year.   

· We still do not have the list of signups for this year that we will be writing conservation plans for.  We anticipate receiving the list from the Farm Service Agency at any time.   

· Plans will likely be due in mid- August.

Local Working Group (LWG) meeting for FY2026 programs

· The state office pushed up the date this year and are requiring the meetings to be completed prior to September 26th.   My preference is always to do them as late as possible since the information changes quite frequently so I like to have the most up to date information I can.

· The Chair along with the boards of the local Conservation Districts are the lead for these meetings and can select the date and location.  Please make recommendations during your board meeting and pass along so we can share with Laurin.  

· LWG fact sheet/Conservation District Checklist attached.

· Map of the LWG boundaries, Locally Led Conservation Overview Document, and List of Resource Concern Categories for Consideration are also attached.  

Next on the agenda are the ISWCC updates: 
Agency Report

· Idaho Code Cleanup Act, April 2025

· State agencies are directed to dig into statute and search out any code that is obsolete, outdated, or unnecessary. 

· ISWCC has identified two sections to focus on eliminating:

· 1) 22-2718(4)(f) – eliminating Idaho OnePlan as the primary computer-based conservation planning process. This program was established in 2000 and gradually lost support from partners and the Commission since it was not very functional. The website was shut down on June 12, 2018 by the OnePlan Executive Committee. 

· 2) 22-2718(1) – amending this and putting the Commission within IDWR. This change has been categorized as “More Research Required” which serves as a temporary placeholder in the Executive Agency Legislation process while ISWCC engages with stakeholders and Districts.

· IDWR and the Commission are moving forward to hire an outside/independent facilitator to analyze potential government efficiencies of merging ISWCC within IDWR, obtain District and other partner input, develop options or alternatives, and present those findings to IDWR, the Commissioners, and Districts. This will allow Commission Staff to continue to provide technical assistance and services to Districts and Landowners throughout the state without interruption while we go through this interim period.
· There will be a committee created to represent Districts/Divisions, IASCD, ISWCC, IDWR, and other stakeholders to guide this process. This will continue throughout the Summer and into the Fall and any potential changes would likely be made during legislative session and take effect in the next fiscal year.

· These updates went out via the ISWCC ConstactContact email system. If you did not receive correspondence, please let George know: George.Hitz@swc.idaho.gov
· WQPA

· Funded projects have received email notification from Loretta 
Upcoming To-Do’s

· Financial & Match Reports

· Financial & Match Reports are due August 16th 

Next on the agenda is Karla Freeman, District Administrator:

319 Grant Cycle – We have 2 project applications that have been submitted.

Boat Stations – New signage going up for the Cedars Station, see handout in your folder. As of the end of June, program wide there were over 53,000 inspections and over 3,700 decontaminations. Only 9 fouled boats have been identified. Kelli added that they had just caught the 10th fouled boat for the season at the start of July 2025.
Next on the agenda is the adoption policy for guests at the board meeting.  Wes Evans moved, and Joel Noland seconded the motion to move this to be discussed while in executive session. MOTION PASSED.
Next on the agenda is discussion and action item to change the times and possibly the date of the monthly board meetings. Discussions were made around the room about the benefits and/or the conflicts of changing the time.  Everyone came to an agreement that for the summer months maybe an earlier meeting would work. Joel Noland moved, and Paul Mahlow seconded the motion to change the meeting start time to 8:00 for now.  We will revisit this once we get into the fall season.  MOTION PASSED.
Next on the agenda is the action item to approve a letter of support for Art Collins. Art Collins briefly spoke that he had read the District’s 5 year/Annual plan and this fits within the parameters of our plan.  Wes Evans moved and Joel Noland seconded the motion to approve a letter of support for Art Collins.  MOTION PASSED.
Next on the agenda is the discussion to update on the Modern Homesteading Conference this year. There was a great turnout for 2025. We had NRCS, the Sandpoint office as well as the Benewah office with us.  The soil demonstrations were once again heavily attended.  I would like to thank all the board members for volunteering and helping make this event a success.
Wes Evans wanted to thank the NRCS for their support in this event.  They are a great partner to have. 

Next on the agenda is the ongoing discussion about the boat stations issues and improvements. Currently Kelli has worked with IDT for the new signage and the placement of where this needs to be posted on the highway.  This should help with the drive-bys at the Cedars inspection station.
Next on the agenda is to go into the Executive Session as to [Idaho Code § 74-206 (2)(b)] to discuss personnel issues. Laurin Scarcello, Chairman requested that Kelli Moe, Boat Station Manager and Karla Freeman, District Administrator, John Mobbs, Associate Supervisor and Linda Ely, Associate Supervisor to stay for this session. Wes Evans moved, and Paul Mahlow seconded the motion. The roll call vote was had. 
Roll Call Vote:

Laurin Scarcello, Chairman



Yes
Jon Groth, Vice-Chairman



Yes
Wes Evans, Treasurer/Secretary



Yes

Joel Nolad, Supervisor




Yes
Kevin Hicks, Supervisor



Yes
Paul Mahlow, Supervisor



Yes
Executive session started at 10:00 am.

Motion to come out of Executive Session was made by Wes Evans, and Paul Mahlow seconded the motion.
Roll Call Vote:

Laurin Scarcello, Chairman



Yes
Jon Groth, Vice-Chairman



Yes
Wes Evans, Treasurer/Secretary



Yes
Joel Nolad, Supervisor




Yes
Kevin Hicks, Supervisor



Yes
Paul Mahlow, Supervisor



Yes
Executive Session ended at 10:45 am.

Next on the Agenda was to adopt a policy of guidelines for guest speakers attending the board meeting.  Joel Nolad moved, and Paul Mahlow seconded the motion. These guidelines will also be added to the web site. MOTION PASSED.

Meeting adjourned at 10:55 am.
